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The Rt. Hon Lord McNally



The National Association for Youth Justice

The House of Lords




c/o 122 Poolbrook Road

London SW1A 0PW




Malvern WR14 3JF

Dear Lord McNally,

The NAYJ is a small charity which promotes the rights of and justice for children in trouble with the law. We do this by providing publications and training events for practitioners and by campaigning. Our current campaign calls for a review of the age of criminal responsibility and we were pleased to read that, on a personal level you share this view.

Set at ten years, the age at which children are deemed to be criminally liable is - excluding the other jurisdictions within the United Kingdom – easily the lowest in the European Union and is well below the international average outside of Europe. This position has drawn criticism from the United Nations Committee on the Rights of the Child as constituting a breach of international children’s human rights standards. 

The adoption of such a low age is also illogical given other statutory age related safeguards and regulations that apply to children: whereas a child of primary school age may be processed through the criminal courts and acquire a criminal record that, for some, will remain with him or her for life, that same child cannot consent to have sex until the age of 16 years and is prohibited from driving a car until he or she is 17. Perhaps more significantly, the attribution of full culpability at such a young age runs counter to all the available evidence on children’s cognitive and emotional development. The pre-frontal cortex of the brain, for instance, which is important for impulse control and decision-making, continues to develop into the early 20s, more than ten years after the point at which children are considered by the criminal law to be as responsible for their actions as a mature adult. 
We hope you will find the enclosed NAYJ publication on this issue of interest and we would be pleased to provide any other information you might find of use in considering this issue further.
Yours sincerely,

Pam Hibbert, OBE

Chair of Trustees, NAYJ
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